
St John the Baptist Fabric Report for 2021


To help with the security of the Church the gates are still being locked from dusk to dawn.  We have to thank Mr Burd who undertakes to lock and unlock the gates daily.

 The guttering is still being cleaned on a regular basis to avoid any likelihood of water getting into the Church.

Mr Lyons continues to do a satisfactory job with the grass cutting within the churchyard. 

Fire extinguishers have been serviced.

Both the clock and roof alarm have been serviced but the clock has not been striking on the quarters for many years. Thanks to Nigel Priestly for installing a new capacitor at a cost of £26.00 and the clock now strikes on the quarters.

All the internal lights have had LED bulbs installed.

The last three quinquennial reports stated that the metal fence and gates needed to be 
repainted, at sometime in the future. They will have to be cleaned down and repainted. Will have to inquire with DAC  if a faculty for this work is required.



Marie Cobb 
Church Warden
